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Date:	 	January 7, 2016 					

To:		Theodore Lipscomb, Sr. Chairman, County Board of Supervisors

From:	John Dargle, Jr., CPRP, Director, Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture

Subject:	Donation of Improvements to the Oak Leaf Trail in Shorewood – ACTION 
[bookmark: _GoBack]
POLICY
The Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture (DPRC) requests authorization to accept a donation of improvement to be installed in Shorewood on the Oak Leaf Trail pursuant to Wis. Stats. 59.52(19).

BACKGROUND
The Village of Shorewood (Village) has a planned public art program for the community. The Village has proposed a project to be located on the Oak Leaf Trail Bridge on Capitol Drive. The bridge is already an architectural landmark in the community. It was constructed in partnership with the State of Wisconsin, Milwaukee County and the Village. Because of the extensive landscaping and lighting  design that was installed as part of the construction in 2011, the  Village is responsible  for all annual maintenance of the bridge soft-scape including lighting. The scope of this new public art project will enhance the bridge’s architecture, both by creative lighting and by recognizing the history of the original railroad that traveled on it. 
	
The Village Public Art Committee believes that new addition to the bridge will enhance the economic vitality of the Village of Shorewood, the Riverworks and Riverwest areas in Milwaukee and enhance the experience of the walkers and bikers who utilize the newly expanded Oak Leaf Trail. The Village has worked with the Wisconsin Department of Transportation, Milwaukee County, and the City of Milwaukee to assure that this project can be completed with the utmost safety in mind. Monies for the capital investment of the public art will be raised through private funds. As with the current bridge’s lighting and landscaping, the Village will take full responsibility for maintenance required for this project.

RECOMMENDATION
The Parks Director recommends that the DPRC be authorized to accept the donation of improvements to be installed in Shorewood on the Oak Leaf Trail.

Prepared by: Megan Haeger, Contracts and Projects Manager 


Approved by:


	John Dargle, Jr., CPRP, Director
	

	



copy:	County Executive Chris Abele
Raisa Koltun, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office
Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board 
Sup. Gerry Broderick, Chairman, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee
Sup. Khalif Rainey, Vice-Chair, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee
	Jeremy Lucas, Fiscal Mgt. Analyst, Admin & Fiscal Affairs/DAS
Jessica Janz-McKnight, Research and Policy Analyst, Office of the Comptroller
Allyson Smith, Committee Clerk, Office of the County Clerk
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